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Important Dates to Remember 

Fall Recess - Oct. 10-14 

Veterans’ Day - Nov. 11 

Thanksgiving Break - Nov. 24, 25 

September 2016 

From Our Dean  

Committed to ser-

vice and commu-

nity as well as 

introduction to 

Student Resource 

Officer. 

P3 

 SHS Honored 

Sunnyslope Hon-

ored by Newsweek 

Magazine and 

Phoenix Business 

Journal - Vikings 

proud. 

P3 

Student Involvement 

Sunnyslope students 

are involved in many 

academic activities, 

athletics, clubs on 

campus, and commu-

nity activities. 

P2 

Counselor’s Corner 

For the upcoming 

school year, the 

counselors have 

some great sugges-

tions for student suc-

cess. 

P2 

NATIONAL MERIT SEMI-FINALISTS 

This year Sunnyslope High School honors 12 stu-
dents who have received National Merit commen-
dations.  Of the over 1.5 million high school stu-
dents, these 12 SHS students are in the top 50,000. 
This means they are approximately in the top 1% of 
all students taking the test nationwide. Congratula-
tions to the following students: Jake Dean, Henry 
Gorton, Hannah Jensen, Kate Jensen, Makenna 
Lockwood, Joseph Lorentsen, Cole McLeod, Kyle 
Nesbeitt, Keeley Phillips, Saige Shuquem, Alexander Vo, and Ginny Wier. Of those 
12 students, 2 of them have advanced onto the semifinals.  This means they rank 
in the top ½ of 1 percent of all high school students nationwide who took  this test. 
The 2 semifinalists are:  Jake Dean and Makenna Lockwood.  Congratulations 
from the Sunnyslope Administrative Team. 

Obstacles don’t have to 

stop you. If you run into 

a wall, don’t turn 

around and give up. Fig-

ure out how to climb it, 

go through it, or work 

around it. 

–Michael Jordan  

Dear Parents and Community Members, 

Welcome to the 2016-2017 academic year at Sunnyslope High School.  As 

your principal, I have the privilege of serving you, your students, their  

teachers, and this community; I am always honored to work with all of you to 

guide your students towards their academic, athletic , and extra-curricular 

successes in high school. 

Parents, it is critical to stay highly involved in your student’s educational journey! Ask  

questions, watch our website, check out the Parent Vue weekly, and help your student take 

advantage of all of the opportunities and resources that Sunnyslope has to offer.  

Additionally, Parents and Community Members, please plan to participate this year by at-

tending a variety of Sunnyslope events such as sporting events, instrumental concerts, 

dance shows, and our wonderful theatre performances.  They can’t be missed!  Plus, it is a 

wonderful way to support and encourage your student to make every day count! 

Here’s to a successful and exciting school year!  And welcome, Class of 2020!  
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From Mr. Matteson - Assistant Principal & Athletic Director 

As you can tell by reading about some of our active clubs and excelling students, Sunnyslope has had a great start 

to the 2016-17 school year! The kids have been working hard in the classroom, competing at high levels in athletics, and 

doing some great things within the many clubs and student groups here on campus. Before the school year even began, we 

had several Sunnyslope students excel in various competitions and events, representing Sunnyslope at the highest level.  

Senior student and Speech & Debate Member, Jake Dean, was named one of the national champions in Salt Lake 

City, Utah at the 2016 National Speech and Debate Association (NSDA) National Tournament and was also selected as the 

House Leadership Bowl winner, acknowledging him additionally as a key leader in the national community of 

Speech and Debate. In addition, Jake was recently named an Academic All-American by the National Forensic 

League and is a National Merit Semi-Finalist.  

Band Student Elizabeth LaBrie was one of only eleven students in the State of Arizona to earn a spot in the 2016 All-National 

Honor Band sponsored by the National Association for Music Education.  

AFROTC students Sarah Shaw, AJ Herrera, Jacob Scott, and Ryan George competed against 251 

Air Force JROTC Academic Teams last year and finished in the top 8 earning a trip to Washington 

DC in June. They competed extremely well and finished second nationally! 

Here at Sunnyslope, we always encourage all of our students to get involved in athletics, school 
activities, or in one of our many great clubs. Check out our Homecoming schedule below, which happens to 

be the week AFTER Fall Break this year. We would also like to thank all of the parents for their continued 
support in all that Sunnyslope High School has to offer. Have a great year! 

Homecoming 2016 

Here's the schedule for Homecoming Week. Please note that the game has been moved to a starting time of 7pm. The parade will begin promptly at 6:30pm.    
 

Monday 10/17 
Assembly (football field) 8:45am 

Mandex 6:30pm 
 

Wednesday 10/19 
Powder Puff Football game 6:30pm 

 
Thursday 10/20 

Painting the "S" 6th and 7th period 
Bonfire (arrive 7:30pm) light at 8pm 

 
Friday 10/21 

Parade 6:30pm 
Game 7pm 

 
Saturday 10/22 
Dance 8-12pm 

SUNNYSLOPE HIGH SCHOOL HONORED BY NEWSEEK MAGAZINE 

Sunnyslope High School has been honored by Newsweek Magazine in its 

annual “Beating the Odds List”.  This list seeks to identify schools that do an 

excellent job of preparing their students for college while also overcoming 

obstacles present in today’s high schools.  Sunnyslope came in as ranked 

number 57 nationally on the list of top 500 “Beating the Odds” 

Schools.  Newsweek used criteria such as umber of students taking the SAT 

and ACT tests, average SAT and ACT scores, percentage of students taking 

at least one advanced placement course, dual enrollment courses, gradua-

tion rates, college enrollment rates, and more. Newsweek Magazine, in a 

separate ranking, named Sunnyslope High School  in its top 500 high 

schools in excelling in preparing students for college.  Sunnyslope High 

School was one of 8 valley high schools who made the top 500 list.  SHS 

came in at number 282 in the nation.   Congratulations to our Sunnyslope 

High School students, teachers, staff, and parents for making Sunnyslope 

High School a top national high school. 

PHOENIX BUSINESS JOURNAL ANNOUNCES SHS 
AS A TOP 50 SCHOOL IN STATE OF ARIZONA 

The Phoenix Business Journal came out with its 

new rankings of Arizona high schools, based on 

2015 SAT test scores.  Sunnyslope High School 

came in ranked as number 41. Congratulations 

to our SHS community for this fantastic hon-

or.  Keep up the good work Vikings!! 

AFROTC finishes in top 8 at the 251 Air Force 

JROTC Academic Teams competition. 

Elizabeth 

LaBrie 

Jake Dean 

NATIONAL HISPANIC RECOGNITION PROGRAM 

The College Board’s NHRP program is an academic honor that can be included on college applications.  Every year, the NHRP recognizes 5,000 of 
the 250,000 Hispanic/Latino juniors who take the PSAT/NMSQT test.  This year Sunnyslope celebrates with two of those honorees, Keeley Phillips 
and Mariano Yanez Ibarra.  Congratulations! 

Also from the College Board... 



Counselor’s Corner 
 
The counseling department would like to welcome you all back for a new and exciting year.  A special welcome to our new freshmen, the class of 2020!  We 

were excited to meet all of our new parents during your students ECAP, (Education and Career Action Plan) meeting.  This meeting is valuable for all incom-

ing freshmen.  It allows us to get to know each of them, along with their parents, and start to plan their high school experience.  If you have not had an 

ECAP meeting yet, please contact a counselor.  Later in the fall, we will be holding our AZcis classroom presentations for all grade levels.  AZcis, or Arizona 

Career Information System, is a program the counseling department utilizes to help high school students assess their talents and start the career/college 

search.   

We would also like to take the time to let you know that your student should begin to visit our College and Career Center.  Mrs. Kerr, College and Career 

Center Specialist, has a plethora of information regarding colleges, scholarships, community service opportunities, and much more.  The College and Ca-

reer Center is open before and after school and during both lunches. It is located outside the main office in Building 400.  Below we have listed some im-

portant dates for you to make note of. 

As always, if you have any questions or would like to schedule an appointment with a counselor, please feel free to reach out to us at your convenience.  

We look forward to collaborating with you on your student’s future. 

Carmine Castaldo-623-915-8781  

Victoria Christensen-623-915-8777 

Johnny Frias-623-915-8728  

Jason Robertson-623-915-8791 

Mallory Robertson-623-915-8779 

 

PSAT/NMSQT TEST WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 19  

The PSAT/NMSQT test is being offered on the Sunnyslope HS campus Wednesday, October 19.  Sophomores and juniors are eligible to take the test.  It is 

highly recommended for sophomores to take this test. The cost of the test is $14.00.  You may pay this in the SHS bookstore.  The test will be given to the 
first 250 students who pay their test fee in the bookstore. This test is a requirement for any students who wish to qualify for the National Merit Scholarship.  

FINANCIAL AID ON SHS CAMPUS, THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 3 from 5:00PM-7:00PM AND SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 5 from 8:00AM-10:00AM 

Are you a parent of a SHS senior who is preparing for your student to go to college next year?  Is the thought of paying for college something that concerns 
you?  Parents/students will be given important financial aid information at this meeting. Topics will include scholarships, college applications, and filling out 
the Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA).  This form must be filled out in order to get grants and loans for college.  Financial aid representatives 
will assist parents in completing the FAFSA form in the SHS Media Center. If you have any questions, please contact your student’s counselor. 

Pre ACT TEST SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 5 @ 8:00AM 

The Pre ACT test is being offered on our campus Saturday, November 5.  This test is valuable in preparing for the ACT test being offered on our campus in 

the spring.  Counselors visited sophomore classrooms to inform students of the test.   

AZMerit TESTING NOVEMBER 15-18 

AZ Merit testing will be held from Tuesday, November 15 through Friday, November 18.   

GLENDALE UNION HONORS NIGHT, NOVEMBER 15 @ MOON VALLEY HIGH SCHOOL 6:30 PM 

This is an event where parents of current and future students can come and hear about Glendale Union’s Honors/AP programs. Please visit the SHS booth 
following the presentation to answer any additional questions you may have.  
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A Message From Our Dean 

As the Assistant Principal for Discipline and Attendance, I am committed to providing service to several different community groups, both inside 

and outside of Sunnyslope High School.  I provide service to the student community by working to create a safe and productive atmosphere to 

achieve success, as well as working with those students that make choices that can adversely affect their chances of success, in order to get 

them back on track to being outstanding members of the Sunnyslope student body.  I provide service to parents by working with them to provide 

strategies to help their children achieve success.  I provide service to the faculty and staff of Sunnyslope by working with them to address stu-

dent-related concerns and assisting in providing the climate for success that everyone needs.  I also provide service to community members 

outside of Sunnyslope by working to create solutions to issues that may negatively affect the environment within the Sunnyslope community.  I 

look forward to providing quality service to everyone that has an interest in the success of our school.  Please contact me at 623-915-8767 if you 

have any questions or concerns about the safety and security of anyone associated with Sunnyslope High School. 

I ask for your help in making every Sunnyslope student successful.  Please assist us by ensuring that your child comes to school every day, and 

by contacting the Attendance Office (623-915-8761) within twenty-four hours if your child is absent.  We also need you to be a partner in ensur-

ing that your child follows our clear and understandable rules related to student conduct, and to work with us if your child is in need of remedia-

tion for behavioral choices.  Lastly, we need assistance to ensure that your child is academically successful and on track to graduate on time.  

Sunnyslope has a wide variety of resources that you may utilize to assist in achieving success for your child, including counselors, teachers, 

support staff members, our School Resource Officer, and our entire administrative team. 

Another member of the Sunnyslope team that is continuously working to provide excellent community service to everyone associated with our 

school is our new School Resource Officer.  Officer Chris Mendez of the Phoenix Police Department has over twenty years of experience, hav-

ing served the community in a variety of areas to ensure public safety.  Although Officer Mendez is present to assist the Sunnyslope community 

in issues related to law enforcement, his primary function is to educate students on a wide range of issues, including constitutional law, cyberbul-

lying, student conflict resolution, and legal responsibilities that students face as they reach adulthood, just to name a few.  Sunnyslope is grateful 

for the contributions that Officer Mendez has already made to our community and we look forward to his continued service for years to come. 



GLENDALE UNION 

Public Notification of Nondiscrimination 

Annual Public Notification of Nondiscrimination Glendale Union High School District does not 

discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age or disability in admission to its 

programs, services or activities, in access to them, in treatment of individuals, or in any aspect of 

their operations. GUHSD provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth 

groups. GUHSD Career & Technical Education Department does not discriminate in enrollment 

or access to any of the programs available, such as business, applied technology, FACS, nursing, 

and fire science. The lack of English language skills shall not be a barrier to admission or 

participation in the district’s activities and programs. GUHSD does not discriminate in its hiring 

or employment practices. This notice is provided as required by Title VI of the Civil Rights Act 

of 1964, Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 

1972, the Age Discrimination Act of 1975 and the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990. 

Questions, complaints or requests for additional information regarding these laws may be 

forwarded to the designated compliance coordinator(s), call 623-435-6006 or 623-435-6067, 

7650 N. 43 Ave., Glendale, AZ 85301 

 

Notificación Pública Anual de No Discriminación: 

El Glendale Union High School District (GUHSD) no discrimina en base a raza, color, 

nacionalidad, género, edad, o discapacidad de admisión a sus programas, servicios, o actividades, 

en acceso a ellas, en el tratamiento a individuos, o en ningún aspecto de sus operaciones.  

GUHSD provee el acceso igual a los Boy Scouts y otros grupos designados para los jóvenes. El 

departamento de Educación Técnica y de Carreras de GUHSD no discrimina en su matriculación 

ni en el acceso a cualquier de sus programas disponibles, como negocios, la tecnología aplicada, 

FACS, enfermería, y formación para bomberos. La falta de habilidades con el inglés no será una 

barrera a la admisión ni la participación en las actividades del distrito y sus programas. GUHSD 

tampoco discrimina en sus contratos o prácticas de empleados. Esta noticia es provista y 

requerida por el Título VI del Acto de Derechos Civiles de 1964, Sección 504 del Acto de 

Rehabilitación de 1973, Título IX de la Enmienda Educativa de 1972, en el Acto de Era de 

Discriminación de 1975, y el Acto de los Estadounidenses con Habilidades Diferenciadas de 

1990.  Ud. puede comunicarse con el coordinador de cumplimiento sobre preguntas, quejas, o 

para más información con respecto a estas leyes. Director de Operaciones y Atletismo, 623-435-

6006 Directora de la Educación Especial 623-435-6067, 7650 N. 43rd Ave. Glendale, AZ 85301. 

SUNNYSLOPE 

HIGH SCHOOL 

ALL STUDENTS!  

RESERVE YOUR COPY OF 
THE YEARBOOK AT THE 
BOOKSTORE NOW - $65 

 

SENIORS  
Pay for and reserve AD 

space at the BOOKSTORE 

Full Page (8x10) - $250 

Half Page (8x5) - $125 

Quarter Page (4x5) - $70 

Eighth Page (4x2.5) - $35 

 
The Deadline for the Senior 

Ad Payment is 
 

DECEMBER 15th  
 

The Deadline for turning in ad 

- text/pictures is    
 

 JANUARY 15th
 

SENIOR  

PORTRAITS! 

DEADLINE – OCT 31 

All seniors must go to 

Grads Photography to 

get their yearbook por-

trait taken –  

Call 623-566-1082 

Purchase the space for your 

senior personal ad in the year-

book as soon as possible. Eve-

ry year, the space for ads is 

sold out, so don’t delay. 

Space is limited! 

Reserve your space now, 

and then you’ll have plenty 

of time to get your ad de-

sign together. 

Submitting the ad is 

easy! 

You can submit a fully de-

signed digital ad (.jpg for-

mat, 300 dpi) OR you can 

send in hard copies of your 

pictures and text. 

Digital ads can be sent in 

on disk or emailed to Mrs. 

Hutchison: 

dmhutchi@guhsdaz.org 

mailto:dmhutchi@guhsdaz.org

